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Dear Wisconsin Department of Employee Trust Funds Group Insurance Board Members,
 
My wife and I are  retirees.
 
We formerly used the ETF contract with Delta Dental. Recently, our dentist chose to end
their membership in the Delta Dental Network. The maximum costs allowed by Delta
Dental did not cover their increasing costs of treatments. Delta does not permit their
network members to charge patients above the maximums allowed by Delta.
 
While it may have been possible to charge patients the portion of the cost above Delta’s
maximums as an out-of-network provider, The ETF contract with Delta Dental does not
have an out-of-network benefit.
 
My wife and I would like the Group Insurance Board to consider changing the contract
with Delta Dental to include an out-of-network benefit option. We would like ETF to
permit Delta Dental to pay Delta’s maximum cost for treatment, and we would pay any
amounts above those maximums.
 
Thank you for your consideration.
 
Sincerely,
 
David Devereaux-Weber
Danielle Devereaux-Weber





Predictable Coverage  
Members appreciate the predictability and ease of knowing their insurance plan works with a set 
network of trusted providers. The predictability reduces confusion and improves the overall 
experience with dental coverage.  
 
Quality Control of Providers 
Limiting benefits to in-network providers allows Delta to collaborate with trusted, accredited 
providers, ensuring members receive high-quality care. 
 
You can see a copy of the most current RFP that was published for vendors to administer the 
UDB at https://etf.wi.gov/node/15886. The last link on the page is the most current UDB contract 
with Delta.      
 
By limiting coverage to in-network providers, the Board ensures that members receive high 
quality dental services at an affordable cost, with predictable pricing, and simplified 
administration. The Board will continue to evaluate options to balance both the needs of our 
members and the goal of maintaining affordable and accessible benefits.             
 
ETF values members' concerns and strives to provide the best possible benefits. We hope the 
information in this letter helps clarify the Board’s position. If you have any further questions or 
concerns, please feel free to reach out using the contact information below.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Tom Rasmussen, Life and Dental Insurance Program Manager 
Office of Strategic Health Policy 
Department of Employee Trust Funds 
Tom.rasmussen@etf.wi.gov 
(608) 266-0994 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 




